

## **Recap of the TBRPC Council Meeting**

Talking points to assist Board Members with their reports on Council activities.

Meeting Date: June 11, 2018

❖ MacDill Air Force Base and the Economic Impacts to the Tampa Bay Region

The 6th Air Mobility Wing is organized into five groups: Operations, Maintenance, Mission Support, Medical, and the Wing Staff. Team MacDill includes 28 associate units from all branches of service to include U.S. Central Command, U.S. Special Operations Command, and the 927th Air Refueling Wing. The presence of these two unified commands and other Mission Teammates creates a unique multi-service community at MacDill, with all branches of service represented. So, although MacDill is an Air Force Base, it is also home to many soldiers, sailors, Marines and coast guardsman. Mr. Tony Rodriguez, Base Community Planner provided an overview of MacDill's economic impacts in the Tampa Bay Region.

Analysis of Climate on Extreme Weather Risk

Dr. Timothy Hall is a scientist with the Nasa Goddard Institute of Space Studies based out of New York City and is an adjunct professor in Applied Physics at Columbia University. He specializes in statistical and mathematical analysis of climate especially concentrating on extreme weather risk. Dr. Hall presented on the interaction among insurance, finance, public policy as it relates to extreme weather and climate.

Tampa Bay Regional Resiliency Coalition (TBRRC)

Ms. Heather Young, TBRPC Principal Planner provided an update on the activities of the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) for the Tampa Bay Regional Resiliency Coalition.

26<sup>th</sup> Annual Future of the Region Awards...A record 55 Entries was received in this year's competition!

The 26<sup>th</sup> Annual Future of the Region Awards was held Friday, May 18<sup>th</sup>, 2018 at the Hilton Carillon Park Hotel. The breakfast event with over 300 attendees honored projects and programs which exemplify regionalism in the Tampa Bay region.

All presentations, pertinent links and minutes of the meetings can be found on the Council website at <a href="https://www.tbrpc.org">www.tbrpc.org</a>.

Contact: Wren G. Krahl, Deputy Executive Director, wren@tbrpc.org.